From: "VanderMartin, Wes" < wes.vandermartin@anchsand.com>

Date: February 11, 2014 at 3:51:29 PM AKST

To: "senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov" <senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov>

Cc: Aves Thompson aves96@aol.com>

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Dear Senator Giessel.

Regarding SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non state owned locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other services. For these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee and that is the only income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small commission fee for the work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they do for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you.

Wes Vander Martin

Vice President/General Manager



1040 O'Malley Road • Anchorage, AK 99515 Phone: (907) 349-3333 • Fax: (907) 344-2844 Toll-free: (888) 349-3133 www.anchsand.com